

Minutes of Annesley & Felley Parish Council meeting held at Annesley Parish Hall on 5th March 2019 at 7.00pm.

Present: Cllr's W O'Brien, D Martin, T Smith, PD Thomas, A Cope, A Wortley, H Wortley, D Williamson, one member of the Public, the Clerk and John Saint were in attendance.

The meeting was chaired by Cllr D Martin.

1 Apologies for Absence: Cllr's J Zadrozny and R Madden.

2 Declarations of Personal & Prejudicial Interest: None

3 Public Questions:

3.1 Member of the Public reported that some repair work had been undertaken to the track to the rear of Moseley Road but further work was still required.

3.2 Member of the Public reported that pot holes outside numbers 55, 62, 67, and 77 Moseley Road required urgent repairs.

3.3 Member of the Public reported that a dust bin had been dumped at the top of the track to the rear of Moseley Road.

3.4 Member of the Public reported that speeding vehicles on Annesley Cutting were creating a serious safety issue.

4 To accept the minutes of the meeting held on 4th February 2019: Minutes of the meeting were accepted as a true record of the meeting and signed by the Chair of the meeting.

5 Matters Arising:

5.1 Charlie Edwards (ADC Environmental Manager) had agreed to address the following issue: New "fly tipping" signage will be available w/e 7th September 2018 to be erected throughout the village.

5.2 Blocked road drains on Moseley Road. Cllr D Martin agreed to report the issue to Nott's CC.

5.3 Obtain further details for the acquisition of small carriage/wagon type flower planters.

5.4 Nott's CC have inspected the "french drain" to the rear of Moseley Road. It has now been confirmed that the french drain is actually clear. However Anthony Clarke has been asked to quote to remove all rubbish from the ditch/drain.

5.5 Nott's CC - LIS Scheme is now open for applications - application for improving Play Facilities to be resubmitted. The application was submitted on 28th February 2019.

5.6 Security posts/barriers around the Middle Land to stop illegal access. Nott's CC - LIS Scheme funding bid to be submitted for additional security posts/barriers.

5.7 Notice relating to fly tipping to be produced and distributed to residents. A draft notice is to be produced, in conjunction with ADC, to be reviewed/approved by the Parish Council prior to distribution.

5.8 Grit bin on School Hill, outside of the Parish Hall, was re-filled w/e 8th February 2019.

6 Chair's Urgent Items

6.1 None

7 Members Items

7.1 It was agreed that any incorrect contact details relating to Parish Councillors would be removed from the Parish Council web site.

7.2 Cllr T Smith requested that the Parish Plan should be reviewed and implementation responsibilities assigned and completion dates determined.

7.3 Cllr A Cope reported that road sweeping on Byron Road had not been carried out on a regular basis.

8 Youth Club

8.1 It was agreed that Nottinghamshire Clubs for Young People will continue to run the Youth Cub up until mid-July 2019. The Youth Club will then close until September 2019. The Parish Council will now review the future operation of the Youth Club with particular reference to management and staffing.

9 Cemetery

9.1 None

10 Parish Hall

10.1 Hall bookings were reviewed and agreed.

11 Parish Plan Review

11.1 The Parish Plan is now on the Parish Council web site. Updates on progress will be discussed and reported at each Parish Council meeting.

12 Report of External Meetings

12.1 None

13 Planning Applications

